

November 2, 1999

Dr. Delbert Rose Sue Schultz Rose 3905 Lucina Ft. Meyers Florida 33908

Dear Dr. and Mrs. Rose:

I am writing to you on behalf of the executive committee of the Wesleyan Theological Society. During a recent meeting the members of the committee voted to present to each of you the Lifetime Achievement Award. Each year the Wesleyan Theological Society may bestow this honor on a person or persons the WTS recognizes as having given a lifetime of particularly distinguished service to the Wesleyan Tradition. The members of the executive committee believe that the Lifetime Achievement Award is a fitting way to recognize your years of faithful service to the Wesleyan and Holiness Tradition. I congratulate you.

The Award is given each year during the Society's annual meeting. The award ceremony occurs on Friday evening during the dinner session in which the President of the Society delivers his or her presidential address. A tribute to the honoree(s) by someone who knows his or her work well precedes the award presentation.

The 35<sup>th</sup> annual meeting of the WTS will occur at Azusa University, March 3-4, 2000. We would like for you to be our guests for the annual meeting, during which time the Lifetime Achievement Award would be presented to you. The Society would pay your coach airfare transportation and for your lodging. We would of course provide ground transportation. Dr. William Kostlevy would work with you to schedule your travel and lodging.

Members of the executive committee hope that you will be able to travel to Azusa. The award will be extended to you whether or not you are able to attend.

I will look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely yours,

Al Truesdale, Ph.D.

President of the Wesleyan Theological Society

Professor of Philosophy of Religion and Christian Ethics

Cc. Dr. William Kostlevy